CRC Resolution 3:  Recommendation to Provost to modify language in future versions of the  “Charge to the University CRC”

In order to clarify the criteria for the evaluation of tenure, promotion and reappointment candidates, the Faculty Senate CRC recently amended language in the faculty handbook with respect to the primacy of the DCRD (departmental collegial review document) in all stages of collegial review.  To this end, the Senate voted on and approved changes that omitted the redundant phrase “university standards” when found coupled with “departmental criteria” (now DCRD, pending approval of CRC Resolution 2 presented on 1 Dec.) throughout the Faculty Handbook. 

In the “Charge to the University Tenure and Promotion Advisory Committee for 2010-2011,” committee members are instructed in number 6, Information on Making Judgments, item B:  “Each candidate should be judged on his / her own merits in terms of the record presented in relation to the departmental and University guidelines (4.07). These criteria are statements concerning minimum standards for eligibility for consideration and are not a guarantee of favorable action.” This language reflects the current 2009-2010 Faculty Handbook language, but not that which has been adopted and approved in the 2010-2011 Senate. 

The CRC recommends that the language be changed in future University CRC charges in order to reflect the newly adopted language in Handbook 4.07 that emphasizes the DCRD and does not reiterate “university standards,” already included within the DCRD.

Proposed language: 
“Each candidate should be judged on his / her own merits in terms of the record presented in relation to the guidelines found in the DCRD (departmental collegial review documents), as reiterated in Faculty Handbook section 4.07. These criteria are statements concerning minimum standards for eligibility for consideration and are not a guarantee of favorable action.”
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